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                                                               Bradley Parish Council's 

                                             Bi-Monthly Meeting 

                                        Held at 
The Bradley Football Complex 

Bradley Road, Grimsby 
          On 

Thursday 4th July 2019 

 

( 

MINUTES 
         

AGENDA 

19/42 Present  

Cllr V Turner (Chair), Cllr D Bryden (Vice Chair), Cllr B Turner, Cllr A Poppleton 

In Attendance – Clerk to the Bradley Parish Council  

       One Member of the Public  

 

19/43  Apologies 

No Apologies 

 

19/44  Declaration of Interest (Local Government Act 2012)     

No Declarations of Interest given       

 

19/45  Minutes of the previous Meetings 

Minutes of the AGM and Bi-monthly Meeting held on Thursday 9th May 2019 and the 

Extra-Ordinary Meetings held on Thursday 27th June 2019 were agreed and signed 

by Chair.  

 

Suspension of Meeting by Chair for Public Forum (Time 19:03) 

 

A Member of the public voiced concerns once again about the motorbikes that are 

being ridden through the village and across fields at great speed and without due 

care or attention. As this is an issue throughout the town it was agreed that the 

matter would be raised at the next Town and Parish Meeting. It was also suggested 

that an official letter should be written to the Commissioner again.  
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Public Forum Closed at: 19:20 

 

19/46 Police Matters 

It was agreed that an email would be sent to the Police Department regarding the 

lack of a Police report for the Bradley Area. A Police Engagement Officer named 

Katrina Goodhand has been in touch about attending the next meeting as she was 

unable to make this one.  

 

 

19/47 Planning Matters 

It was discussed and agreed that all responses to the Planning Department from 

Bradley Parish Council would be put on the website and the notice board, as well as 

being sent to the Councillors. This will start as soon as the website has been altered 

to accept this facility. 

 

Poultry Farm A further update was given on the Poultry Farm Planning Application. 

Councillors agreed that the response to the original planning application for change 

of use on this site was satisfactory and complete.  Therefore any further 

comminication is received by BPC it will be dealt with accordingly. 

 

Bradley Ponds  A further update was given on the Bradley Lakes Planning 

Application.   

Chair reported she had spoken to planning and agreed with them to contact the site 

owner of Bradley Lakes to discuss further details needed although it was felt that 

this above negotiation really should be conducted by the planning department but 

getting it sorted was the priority. Everyone agreed it was a worthwhile project. 

  

 

19/48 Finance 

Stationery receipts were presented and a cheque was written for reimbursement, 

along with a cheque for Computer Training.  After much discussion it was agreed 

that a Debit Card for the Bradley Parish Council would be applied for and issued to 

the Chair and the Financial Officer. This was proposed by Cllr Andrew Poppleton 

and seconded by Cllr David Bryden and the vote was unanimous. It was decided 

that there would be a limit of £100 usage per day and all transactions would be 

recorded for the Finance Officer. 

 

19/49 Information Exchange 

 

Chair contacted Highways Department for update on verge parking etc and was 

told no conclusions yet but it still is under discussion.  

Council were contacted re NELC Skip – it Project and whilst BPC were keen for the 

system to be introduced again as NLC appeared to be asking for volunteer from 

each council to be responsible for the running of the service it was decided this 

project was not right for BPC.  
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NELC waste bin department were contacted with regard to the request for the extra 

bin to be placed on the fork of Church Lane and the Bridleway.  NELC responded 

saying the bin would be put in place when all the other bins had been replaced.  

 

Chair reported no further communication re CCTV from Engie Officer.   

Cllr Turner suggested the possibility of obtaining quotes from private companies 

although this could create difficulty in connecting to NELC street light power. 

 

19/50 Date of Next Meeting 

The date of the next meeting is to be Thursday  5th September 2019 at 7pm  

 

Meeting closed at  19:59  

 

Signed                                                                              Date 

 

Chair Bradley Parish Council 

 
Meadowside 

Church Lane 

Bradley 

Grimsby 

DN37 0AE 

Tel. 07710486336 

Email - bradleyparishcouncil@gmail.com 

 


